

300 Dufferin Avenue P.O. Box 5035 London, ON N6A 4L9

June 24, 2019

Chair and Members of the Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee

Re: Resignation from the Middlesex London Food Council

Due to a recent increase in personal demands on my time, there is a need for me to reduce my commitments outside of council. As a result, it is with regret that I am submitting my resignation from the Middlesex London Food Policy Council.

I am currently appointed to a number of Boards and Commissions. I believe it is important members of council are able to devote the time necessary to the boards and commissions on which they serve to be effective. This has led me to reach the conclusion that with my recent increased personal obligations, council duties, and other boards and commissions, the best course of action is to resign from the Middlesex London Food Policy Council, and allow an opportunity for another member of council to fill that role and give it the attention it deserves.

I thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Respectfully submitted,

Shawn Lewis Councillor, Ward 2